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Delburne Headed to a By-Election 
Delburne residents will be heading to the polls on Monday, March 14th as Councillor Bill Chandler  

submitted his resignation from Delburne Council to Chief Administrative Officer Karen Fegan on  

Tuesday, January 18th. Previously holding the position of mayor, Bill Chandler stepped down as Mayor 

of Delburne at the Tuesday, January 11th Council meeting due to increased personal commitments but 

upon reflection he has decided that it would be best to leave the council table altogether.  

Chandler says, “Recently my life has moved in a different direction where I am 

no longer permanently residing in Delburne. I believe the appropriate action 

would be to resign my position on Council so that the community be best 

served by a full time resident. I am proud to have served six years on Council 

where I have been involved in bringing a medical centre and a fiber optic  

network to our village. I look forward to the next chapter in my life and wish the 

new Council all of the best during their term.” 

At the Tuesday, January 11th Council Meeting,  

Councillor Tim Wilson accepted the nomination of      

Mayor. He will hold the position until the annual  

Organizational Meeting in October 2022.  

During the Tuesday, January 25th Council Meeting, a By-Election date was 

set for Tuesday, March 14th. Voting will take place at the Delburne  

Community Hall from 10:00 am to 8:00 pm.  An Advanced Vote will take place 

on Thursday, March 10th from 3:00 pm to 8:00 pm at the Delburne Municipal 

Office.  

Nominations for the Councillor vacancy are now open and will close on  

Monday, February 14th at Noon. Nomination packages can be picked up at 

the Delburne Municipal Office during regular business hours or downloaded 

online at www.delburne.ca/about-delburne/council/2022-By-Election. 

On behalf of Council, Staff and the Village of Delburne, we would like to thank Bill Chandler for his 

years of service on Council. He will be missed at the Council table. We offer our congratulations and 

wish Bill all the best in his future endeavours. Thank you! 

By-Election Quick Facts 

Nomination Day:  Mon., February 14th closes at Noon at the  

   Delburne Municipal Office 

Advanced Vote:  Thurs., March 10th from 3 pm - 8 pm  

   at the Delburne Municipal Office 

Voting Day:  Mon., March 14th from 10 am - 8 pm  

   at the Delburne Community Hall  

Exciting News! 

A movie is going to be 

filmed in Delburne!  

See inside for more  

information! 

Former Mayor Bill Chandler 

 

New Mayor Tim Wilson 
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Village of Delburne Information 

Delburne Council Meetings 

Tues., February 8 & 22 @ 6:00 pm 

Due to recent COVID-19 restrictions, Council Meetings 

have been relocated to the Delburne Community Hall. 

The public is welcome to attend. 

If you wish to address Council, please contact the Village 

office to book a spot as a delegation.  

The deadline to book is the Thursday morning prior to the 

Tuesday Council Meeting. 

Village Voice Submissions 

The Village Voice is intended for the  

promotion of information and events  

submitted by the municipality and  

non-profit organizations.  

Businesses with a Delburne Business 

License may advertise for a fee of $25/

month or $250/year. 

*Participating businesses must have a 

current Delburne Business License. 

Write-ups are due on the 3rd Monday of 

each month.  

Email: villagevoice@delburne.ca 

The deadline for the  

March edition of the  

Village Voice is 

Mon., February 21st 

Have your utility bill emailed instead of mailed! 
Check out our website for more information: 

www.delburne.ca/about-delburne/utilities 

Account Updates and Disclosure of Information 

The Delburne Municipal office has received many requests lately to access and change  

account information by people who are not the account holder. Please note that under the 

Province of Alberta’s Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, we will not  

disclose or change personal information on accounts unless the person requesting has their 

name on the land title.  

If you are a property owner and you would like to grant someone such as a family member or 

renter, to access your account information, we require written authorization, along with a  

signature, to keep on file.  

If you have any questions, please contact the Delburne Municipal Office. Our contact  

information is at the bottom of this page. Thank you. 

Desludging of Delburne Lagoons 

The Village of Delburne will be paying an estimated cost of $117,700.00 to desludge 4 out of 

the 7 lagoon cells due to debris clogging the sewer system.  Currently cell 1 is completely 

plugged off. The estimated cost to desludge cells 5 and 6 is close to $300,000.00.  

Items such as Swiffers, disinfectant wipes, feminine hygiene products, grease, and more 

should not be flushed down the toilet. Just because the product says it is “flushable” does not 

mean it is biodegradable.  

The desludging work will be done sometime later in 2022 when the ground thaws.  



Waste Disposal & Recycling Information 

Waste Transfer  

Facilities 

Gaetz Creek  

RR 235 off of Hwy 42 

Tuesday & Sunday  

9:00 am - 5:30 pm 

For info call 403-350-2163  

Horn Hill 

36560 RR 273 

Monday to Saturday  

8:00 am - 6:00 pm 

For info call 403-886-2174  

Website: 

rdcounty.ca/526/Garbage-Recycling 

The following items will not be accepted for recycling pick-up: 

 

Delburne Recycling Depot 

Fall/Winter Hours:   

Tuesdays 2 - 5 pm 

Saturdays 9 am - 3 pm 

Acceptable Materials: 

◦ Cardboard, paper, plastic & tin cans 

◦ Electronics: computers & televisions 

◦ E-Recycling Pilot Project Items:  

Small countertop appliances, power & 

styling tools, cameras & more! 

Please take construction material, 

metal, concrete, fridges, and other 

garbage to a waste transfer facility. 

Automotive oil containers 

Batteries 

Biodegradable bags 

Ceramics 

Chinaware 

Diapers 

Gasoline/fuel containers 

Light bulbs 

Mirrors 

Plate glass 

Porcelain 

Pyrex 

Plastics #3 to #7 

Plastic bags without the       

recycle symbol 

Plastic dishes & cutlery 

Plastic food wrap 

Shock absorbers 

Styrofoam including cups, 

plates, and egg cartons 

www.delburne.ca/about-delburne/garbage-and-recycling 



Community Information 

Spread the news about your group or team! 

Email villagevoice@delburne.ca! 

Delburne United Church 

Annual General Meeting 

Sunday, February 13, 2022  

1 PM at the Church Hall 

All are welcome and encouraged to attend! 

For more information about Delburne, check out www.delburne.ca! 



 

 
 
CALL FOR EXTRAS – DELBURNE 
 
 
Reckseidlerfilms/Roadwest Pictures is seeking extras for background of scenes for their 
production ‘Ties That Bind’ a drama set in 1930s Delburne.  
 
We are seeking both MALES AND FEMALES 18 to 65 for background Main Street the 
evening of Monday February 14th, with a specific interest in MALES 18 to 60 to play 
transients and unemployed men in a breadline. 
 
We are seeking MALES AND FEMALES for crowd scenes at the Outdoor Skating Rink, 
Wednesday February 16th and Friday February 18th in the evening.  
All ages and genders. Ages 12 years+ welcome. 
 
Please note that for insurance purposes, interested performers must be at minimum be 
double vaccinated and/or provide a negative COVID-19 test prior to arrival on set.  
 
 
Storyline: 
Ties That Bind tells the story of triplet brothers (Tom, Dan, and Huck) and their 
emotional journey involving love, murder, and betrayal in the small town of Delburne, 
amidst the political turmoil and poverty ravaged 1930's. 
 
To Apply: 
- a current headshot or frontal face shot [JPEG/PNG]; 
- and a brief bio (3 sentences max) indicating your ACTRA # (if applicable), sizes, 
height/weight,  
-  self-drive or transport to set to Delburne for filming dates is also required. 
 
 
If interested in this opportunity, please send materials to “Background Casting” at - 
bgcasting@reckseidlerfilms.com 
 



 

 
 
DELBURNE RESIDENTS 
 
NOTICE OF FILMING 
  
‘Ties That Bind’ 
 
reckseidlerfilms and Roadwest Pictures are intending to film scenes of the historical 
drama/thriller ‘Ties That Bind’ at various locations within the community of Delburne between 
Monday February 14th and Saturday February 19th, 2022. 
 
Please be advised that road restrictions and access to areas will be impacted for hours prior and 
during filming. Currently planned for late afternoon into evening hours. 
  
The current film schedule will impact the following:  
Main Street (20th Avenue) at 23rd Avenue intersection (Monday February 14th),  
Princess Street (18th Street) east along the rail tracks and Golf Course (Tuesday February 15th), 
Delburne Centennial Park along 25th Avenue (Tuesday February 15th),  
the Outdoor Skating Rink and DECRA grounds (Wednesday – Friday, February 16th to 18th)   
 
Every effort will be in place to minimize impact to community residents and businesses 
throughout the week and during morning hours. The Production will be working with the 
Village administration on a communication plan so that residents will be advised of further 
specific plans and dates.   
 
 
PRODUCTION ‘Ties That Bind’ 
Producers: James Reckseidler, Joel Goundry 
Director: James Reckseidler 
Production Coordinator: Marc Vandergraaf 
Filming Dates: February 14th to 19th, 2022 
 
For more information, contact – James Reckseidler at james@reckseidlerfilms.com 
 
 



Community Information 

 

Anthony Henday Historical Society Raffle Winners 

On November 30, 2021, the Anthony Henday Historical Society 

had their raffle draw and the winners are Sue Nielsen (oil painting) 

and James Reckseidler (baby quilt). Congratulations! 

The Anthony Henday Historical Society would like to thank all who 

took part and purchased tickets for the raffle.  

Also a big THANK YOU to Bernice Danielson and Dianne  

Danielson who donated the prizes.  



Business Information 

The Delburne Food Bank 

would like to thank  

Delburne Minor Hockey 

for fundraising during 

their Delburne Outlaws 

U13 Tournament which 

took place January 7 - 9.  

Thank you for supporting 

your local food bank! 

Community Information 

$295.00 and a 

truck load of 

food was  

collected to help 

those in need in 

our community. 

Feb. 2 is  

Groundhog 

Day! 



Delburne Family & Community Support Services 

Community Worker: Shari Caffet 

Phone: 403-749-3654  Email: delbfcss@delburne.ca 

Mon. - Thurs.: 9am - 4:30pm   Fri.: 9am - Noon 
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